

2022年11月10日

各位



第63回ICU祭当日の雨天時対応についてのお詫び

拝啓 立冬の候、皆様におかれましてはますますご健勝のことと拝察申し上げます。日頃より格別のご高配を賜り、厚く御礼申し上げます。

さて、10月9日(日)、10日(月)に行いました第63回ICU祭ステージ企画において、一部雨天に伴う公演場所及び開演時間を変更したことにより、来場者の皆様や一般参加企画団体の皆様にご迷惑をお掛けしましたことを深くお詫びいたします。

10月9日15時頃、天候が悪化した為、屋外ステージで予定されておりました企画の公演場所及び開演時間を変更いたしました。その際に弊委員会内での情報の共有不足により、整列時間や開演時間について来場者の皆様に誤った情報をお伝えしておりました。結果、アカペラサークルUNBRAND、Smooth Steppers、並びに他の一般参加企画団体の公演において、来場者の皆様の混乱を招き、開演時間が大幅に遅れたため、多くの方が公演を見ることが出来なくなってしまった事を大変重く受け止めております。

来年度は、事前段階から雨天時の対応を入念に検討し、このような事がないよう努めて参りますので、今後とも変わらぬお引き立ての程よろしくお願い申し上げます。

敬具

国際基督教大学

ICU 祭実行委員会

〒181-8585 東京都三鷹市大沢 3-10-2 DMH 東棟 314 号室

TEL/FAX: 0422-33-3315 (内線 3315)

Email: information@icu-fes.com



November 10th, 2022

Dear All Visitors and Participants of ICU Festival 2022,

ICU Festival Committee

President Yoshitomo Futita

Chief of General Projects Department

Director of Stage Performances Kanae Morekania

ICU Festival Committee's Apology on the Response to Weather Conditions

ICU Festival Committee would like to thank you for visiting and participating in the ICU Festival 2022. While we appreciate your cooperation in holding the festival, we sincerely apologize for any inconvenience we caused due to the change of time and place of some performances during the ICU Festival 2022, held on Sunday, October 9th and Monday, October 10th, 2022.

At 3 pm on October 9th, 2022, we decided to delay the scheduled performance time and place due to the weather conditions. Because of inadequate communication among our members and insufficient management, we announced incorrect information regarding the lineup and modified the schedule for visitors. We sincerely regret our response as we caused confusion to visitors and a significant delay in the performance time for A Capella Circle UNBRAND, Smooth Steppers, and other performance groups.

We will work on a more efficient response and prepare for holding the festival next year. Thank you for your patience on this matter.

International Christian University
ICU Festival Committee
Room 314, DMH East Wing, 3-10-2 Osawa, Mitaka, Tokyo
TEL/FAX: 0422-33-3315 (Extension 3315)

Email: information@icu-fes.com